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Restrict big rigs to off-
peak times to ease traffic
Dear Editor:

Gridlock is evident on the
North Shore. It is a combina-
tion of too many cars and
trucks traveling to and from
the North Shore every day
with only a limited number of
lanes handling the flow.

Wait until we add all of our
transit buses onto the bridge
coming from Burnaby to serve
transit passengers in North
Vancouver. During an accident
tie-up I suspect that your read-
ers better start walking to the
SeaBus in order to leave North
Vancouver, or get on aWest
Vancouver Blue Bus and travel
to Park Royal for Vancouver
bound. (I am sure that Norgate
homeowners would now have
preferred to see the buses
located there rather than a
stinky sewage plant!)

Wemust start looking at
all types of solutions, because
if we don’t, traffic conditions
will just keep getting worse.

When we drive on the
Ironworkers Memorial Second
Narrows Crossing, we see
many huge dump trucks

and semi-trailers that head
to the Port of Vancouver—
both south to the Vancouver
terminal and into the North
Vancouver sites. They deliver
goods to the port that are
exported to all parts of the
world and the goods that are
imported are distributed to
many parts of North America,
many of which are trans-
ported via semi-trailer trucks
using the highways, bridges
and road infrastructures.
People should also drive on
Boundary Road to see all the
trucks heading to north and
south port locations.

I am sure the heavy-rig
truck drivers must be frus-
trated with the huge delays
they face, and not just once in
a while, it is every single day.

Why don’t we try some-
thing unique to this region
and have those bulk and
industrial goods delivered
in off-peak times such as
before the morning and after
the afternoon rush hours, as
well as at night when there
is no significant traffic on the

roads? It would take discipline
and government require-
ments to force heavy trucks to
deliver in off-peak times.

The ports, including global
container terminals, operate
24 hours a day and accept
trains into and out of their
terminal. Pay attention to the
siren sounds that we hear at
night that signal when the
trains are entering or depart-
ing the terminal. If we can get
the big rigs to do the same,
our traffic gridlock may be
eased somewhat.

Let’s convince our local
governments to adopt new
traffic measures and have
a local bus depot, perhaps
located at the Capilano
University site, rather than
being situated in Burnaby
where it will simply add to the
impossible gridlock.

It probably won’t happen
or be considered until after
next May’s provincial election,
but we must do something to
alleviate gridlock.
Robert Pellatt
North Vancouver
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Dear Editor:
This evening after dark

I was out for a walk in
Queensbury. As I walked
along the sidewalk, I heard
a jingling and then realized
a dog was charging me from
some distance away. I had a
flashlight that I shone in its
eyes and it backed off and
starting circling me. I called

to the owner to control the
dog and she replied that it
was scared of men. It seemed
to be a pit bull cross and
eventually left me alone and
returned to its owner. This is
further evidence to me of the
need for breed specific bans.
This dog’s reaction to fear
was extremely aggressive. If
one of my young daughters

had encountered this dog
on her own I fear what could
have happened. I expect this
letter to result in the usual
protests by pit bull fans who
blame “bad owners” for such
incidents but breed specific
bans solve the bad owner
problem.
David Jones
North Vancouver

Pit bull encounter prompts plea

Dear Editor:
Re: Pressing Trudeau on

his Electoral Reform Pledge,
Aug. 28 Other Voices guest
column.

Murray Mollard andMegan
Dias do a good job of describ-
ing the various methods of

choosing our MPs and their
Democratic Cafe will, I’m sure,
be educational. But, that still
doesn’t give the electorate
a voice in which system the
majority of us prefer. That will
be entrusted to a bunch of
politicians each having an axe

to grind. Only a referendum
after an educational campaign
by North Shore Community
Resource Society and other
non-partisan groups will make
any change legitimate.
Bill Richardson
West Vancouver

Referendum is the democratic way

Has Stephen Harper left a
positive legacy?

HAVE YOUR SAY by taking part in our web poll at nsnews.
com. Check back next Wednesday for the results.

YES, he united the Conser-
vative party and showed
strong fiscal leadership.

NO, he was secretive and weak on
environmental stewardship.

LAST WEEK
WE ASKED YOU:
Do you support the Kinder
Morgan pipeline expansion?
(results based on 192 votes)

49% 51%

No, the environmental
risk is too great.

Yes, it’s crucial for our
economy.
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One of the biggest issues that I have heard about frommy constituents, both inmy office and
at the doorstep, is the current situation in the housing market. Many fear that their kids will
be unable to afford to stay on the North Shore, a reality I face myself with my three children.

The Legislature was recalled for the week of July 25 to help address this issue. The provincial
government passed legislation that creates new measures to help make home ownership
more affordable, establishes a fund for market housing and rental initiatives, strengthens
consumer protection, and gives the City of Vancouver the tools it requested to increase rental
property supply.

Here’s a breakdown of the legislation:

1. An additional property transfer tax rate of 15% will apply to purchasers of residential
real estate who are foreign nationals or foreign-controlled corporations. The additional
tax took effect August 2, 2016, and will apply to foreign entities registering their
purchase of residential property in Metro Vancouver.

a. For mixed-use property, the additional tax applies on the residential component of
the foreign interest in a property. For example, the additional tax on the purchase
of a home valued at $2million will amount to $300,000.

2. Second, the government is creating a new Housing Priority Initiatives Fund for provincial
housing and rental programs, which will be announced in the near future. The fund will
receive an initial investment of $75million. It will receive a portion of revenues from the
property transfer tax, including revenues from the new additional tax on foreign buyers.

3. Third, the Province is amending the Real Estate Services Act to substantially
implement the key recommendations of the independent advisory group report,
and to end self-regulation of the real estate industry. The government has accepted
all the recommendations in the report. These changes will increase significantly the
Superintendent of Real Estate’s authority and oversight.

4. Fourth, amendments to the Vancouver Charter provide the legislative authority for the
city to implement and administer a tax on vacant homes. The City of Vancouver will
design the framework of the vacancy tax, including details like the tax rate, when it will
apply and any necessary exemptions. Other jurisdictions may apply in the future.

Going forward, the provincial government has pledged that six principles will apply to all
upcoming policy decisions in the comingmonths. This commitment wasmade after extensive
feedback from constituents in our community. The principles are as follows:

• Increase housing supply;
• Link communities together with smart transit investments;
• Support first-time home buyers;
• Protect consumers from shady practices;
• Increase rental supply; and
• Protect the dream of home ownership for British Columbians.

The provincial government has ended self-regulation by the real estate industry and closed
loopholes that allowed shadow-flipping. New provincial rules will prevent the abuse of
assignment clauses by requiring the express consent of the seller and mandating that any
profits from assignments are returned to the home owner.

Theseactions are in addition towhatwas included inBudget 2016,when theProvince changed
the Property Transfer Tax to help the market respond to mounting demand for housing. The
Newly Built Home Exemption offers an incentive for buyers to purchase new construction,
priced up to $750,000, by providing property transfer tax relief up to $13,000.
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